
Mass of Anticipation 

5pm Saturday  

Sunday Masses 

English:  

7am, 8:30am, 10am, 11:30am, and 

6:15pm 

Polish: 

1pm 

Daily Mass 

8am Monday through Saturday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation   

Bilingual 

Saturdays from 8:45amð9:30am 

and by appointment 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Mondays & Fridays 8:30amð3:30pm  

Thursdays 8:30amð6:30pm 

Benediction & Divine Mercy Prayers 

Thursdays at 6:30pm 

Rosary 

7:30pm - 2nd and last Tuesday of the 

month 

Informacje DotyczŊce 

Duszpasterstwa w Parafii |w. 

Szczepana  

W ciŊgu caƱego roku Msza |w. w 

niedziele w jťzyku polskim jest o godz. 

1pm   

Pierwszy piŊtek miesiŊca: Spowiedȋ 
od       

6:30-7:30pm   

Msza o 7:30pm   

Pierwsza sobota miesiŊca: od 
godz.          

7:00-9:30pm    

Spowiedȋ w kaȍdŊ sobotť od godz.  

8:45-9:30am  

Parish Mission   

St. Stephen is a Catholic community of faith striving to witness to the Gospel.  Our 

Baptism and Confirmation call us to bring Christôs Love to our families, our work 

places, and our community. Grateful for Godôs gifts, we seek to nurture those gifts 

and to give back to the Lord by sharing our time, talent, and material treasure. In 

all of our parish activities we seek to develop a personal relationship with the Lord 

who directs our lives and a vision that sees the world with the eyes of Christ and that 

leads to a commitment to justice. We seek a sense of unity in Christ that leads us to 

be an open and welcoming people and a sense of joy in being graced by the gifts of 

Godôs love. 

St. Stephen Deacon & Martyr  
We are a Stewardship Parish 

 



 

For those in need: 

¶ Counseling services are available at St. Stephen through Catholic Charities. 

Appointments with our parish counselor, Maeve Raphelson, AM, LCWS, can 

be made at 312-655-7725.  

¶ For crisis counseling and veteran concerns, please contact Deacon Pete 

Van Merkestyn at the parish office.                                   

¶ For parishioners struggling and in need of assistance, please contact                    

the St. Vincent de Paul Ministry through the parish office. 

¶ For those seeking help through a twelve-step program, St. Stephen offers 

English and Polish support groups. Please contact the parish office for more 

information.  

¶ For information about Domestic Violence awareness, services, and 

prevention, please contact Deacon Bill Schultz at the parish office. 

New parishioners are invited to register: 

¶ After the 10am Mass on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of every month.  

¶ By appointment on Mondays at 2pm, Tuesdays at 11am, Wednesdays at 

8:30am or Thursdays at 6:45pm. Please contact the parish office.  

Anointing of the SickðPlease contact the parish office if you or a loved one 

needs this holy sacrament. 

Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday at 3pm in English and 1pm in Polish. 

Please contact Deacon Ken in the parish office for the necessary preparations. 

New parishioners are required to register. A baptism preparation class is 

required if it is your first child baptized at St. Stephen. 

Communion for the sick, elderly, handicapped, or homebound parishioners can 

be arranged by calling Fr. Greg at the parish office or Barbara Black at             

708-466-9962. 

Funerals can be arranged through the contact  the parish office.   

MarriagesðSt. Stephen Parish welcomes the celebration of the weddings of 

both registered parishioners and the children of registered parishioners. 

Information is available from one of the priests or deacons. 

St. Stephen Deacon and Martyr Catholic Church 
17500 South 84th Avenue, Tinley Park, IL 60487 

www.ststephentinley.com 
 

 Parish Office Phone: 708-342-2400 | Parish Office Fax: 708-342-1545 

Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8:30amð12:30pm and 1ï8:00pm    |    Friday 8:30amð12:30pm and 1-4pm  

Saturday Noonð5pm 
 

 Religious Education Phone: 342-1544 

RE Office Hours: Mon.-Thurs. 8:30amð12:30pm and 1-4:30pm | Friday 8:30amð12:30pm   

Evenings and weekends by appointment. Please call to schedule.  
 

 Cardinal Joseph Bernardin Parish School (CJB) 

9250 West 167th Street, Orland Hills, IL 60487 

Phone: 708-403-6525   | Fax: 708-403-8621 | web: cjbschool.org | email: info@cjbschool.org 
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From Our Pastor  

 

¢ƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ ŀƴŘ w9 hŶŎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мфΣ нлму  ƛƴ ƻōǎŜǊǾŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ 5ŀȅΦ  

wŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƻŶŎŜǎ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜǎǳƳŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΦ   

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜτǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƴƻ !ŘƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ aƻƴŘŀȅΦ  

Dear People of St. Stephen, 

Each year on the first Sunday of 

Lent the gospel reading tells the 

story of the temptations of Jesus in 

the desert after His baptism by John 

the Baptist in the Jordan River. 

Temptations are things that seek to 

draw us away from being the people 

the Lord has created us to be. 

Markôs version of the temptation 

story, which we read this year (the 

Sunday Scriptures are on a three-

year cycle), is very brief. Mark tells 

us simply that Jesus was tempted in 

the desert for 40 days. Jesus fully 

embraced being human and was 

subject to temptation. The Gospels 

of Matthew and Luke expand on the 

temptations. Satan tempted Jesus by 

the promise to satisfy His hunger, 

by the promise to win Him public 

acclaim, and by the promise of 

power over the kingdoms of the 

world. Each temptation sought to 

turn Jesus away from the will of His 

Heavenly Father. Satan tempts Jesus 

to turn from Godôs will and to seek 

some worldly pleasure. 

This year our parish Lenten theme is 

ñLord, guide us on your path.ò Lent 

challenges us to embrace spiritual 

disciplines aimed at making us 

better disciples of Jesus. Each of us 

is called to grow as a follower of the 

Lord and to bring Christôs love into 

our world. God calls us to be the 

best people we can, to be all that 

God created us to be. God calls us 

to more than mediocrity. Lent is 

meant to awaken us to the ways we 

can become a better version of 

ourselves. The season calls our 

attention to the aspects of our lives 

that are holding us back. It shines a 

light on the ways we have settled 

for just getting by. The 40 days of 

Lent are a time of preparation for 

and anticipation of our celebration 

of the key saving actions of Jesus ï 

His dying and rising. We are invited 

to embrace the spiritual disciplines 

of prayer, fasting, and almsgiving. 

One of Matthew Kellyôs valuable 

insights is that our lives change 

when our habits change. Embracing 

the experience of Lent is a yearly 

way that we are invited to renew our 

lives. Lent calls us to form new,         

life-giving habits and to abandon 

old, self-destructive habits. 

What are the temptations - things 

that can be pleasurable but lead us 

away from being the people God 

calls us to be - in our lives? Each of 

us has to answer that as an 

individual, but a couple of things 

are pervasive temptations in our 

society. One is the allure of material 

things, things generally good in 

themselves but the desire for which 

can destroy our perspective on what 

is enough and what is important. 

Another temptation is pornography, 

that draws the good of sexuality 

away from seeing it as an 

expression of love and commitment 

and that takes away the dignity of 

the person. Each of us needs to face 

whatever it is that draws us away 

from fully following Christ and 

living with love for God and for 

others.  

The disciplines of Lent help us to 

grow as Christôs disciples. Prayer 

builds our awareness of the 

presence of God in our lives and 

helps us to keep Christ at the center 

of life. Fasting helps us to train our 

bodies and focus our spirits on true 

and lasting values. Almsgiving 

helps us to grow in our love for our 

neighbor by inspiring us to take the 

needs of others into our hearts. Letôs 

pray for one another this Lent, that 

we will all embrace the Lenten 

disciplines and grow as disciples of 

our Lord in this sacred season. Lord, 

guide us on your path. 

Next weekend all our parishioners 

will have the opportunity to see the 

inside of the new parish life center 

at a floor signing event. Parishioners 

will be able to sign the concrete 

floor in the parish hall portion of the 

building and to see the building in 

an advanced but unfinished stage. 

The floor signing will be from      

3:30 PM to 4:30 PM next Saturday, 

February 24, and from 2 PM to 3:30 

PM next Sunday, February 25. We 

will have markers to use for the 

signing. Many of our longtime 

parishioners remember the floor 

signing in the church in 2002. We 

can remember where we signed the 

floor before the floor finishings 

were applied. Next weekend you 

will be able to enter the parish life 

center by entering the narthex of the 

church and going through the 

education wing. There are no steps 

in entering the center in this way. I 

look forward to our parishioners 

having an opportunity to see the 

parish life center. 

May God bless you and your loved 

ones. 

Fr. Jay   



From our Associate Pastor  

aƻŎ ǎƱƻǿŀ ǿ ǿŀƭŎŜ Ȋ ǇƻƪǳǎŀƳƛ 

bŀ ǇƻŎȊŊǘƪǳ ²ƛŜƭƪƛŜƎƻ tƻǎǘǳ .ƽƎ Ǉƻ ǊŀȊ ƪƻƭŜƧƴȅ ǿȅǇǊƻǿŀŘȊŀ ƴŀǎ ƴŀ Ǉǳǎǘȅƴƛť ƛ ȊŀǇǊŀǎȊŀ Řƻ ǎƱǳŎƘŀƴƛŀ ǎǿƻƧŜƎƻ ǎƱƻǿŀΦ 

tƻǿƽŘΚ 5ǊƻƎŀ ȍȅŎƛŀ ǳŎȊƴƛŀ /ƘǊȅǎǘǳǎŀ ǇǊƻǿŀŘȊƛ ōƻǿƛŜƳ Řƻ ǎǇƻǘƪŀƴƛŀ ȊŜ ǎƱƻǿŜƳ .ƻȍȅƳΥ ŎȊȅǘŀƴƛŜ ƎƻΣ ȊŀǇŀƳƛťǘȅǿŀƴƛŜΣ 

ǊƻȊǿŀȍŀƴƛŜΣ ƪƻƴǘŜƳǇƭŀŎƧƛ ƻōƧŀǿƛƻƴȅŎƘ ǿ ƴƛƳ .ƻȍȅŎƘ ŘȊƛŜƱ ƛ ŎƻŘȊƛŜƴƴŜƎƻ ȊŀǳŦŀƴƛŀ ȊŀǿŀǊǘŜƧ ǿ ƳƛƳ aŊŘǊƻǏŎƛΦ ¢ƻ ǿ 

ǎƱƻǿƛŜ .ƻȍȅƳ ŎƘǊȊŜǏŎƛƧŀƴƛƴ ǎȊǳƪŀ ƱŀǎƪƛΣ ōȅ ǿťŘǊƻǿŀŏ ǇǊȊŜȊ Ǉǳǎǘȅƴƛť ŘƻŎȊŜǎƴƻǏŎƛ Řƻ ƪǊŀƛƴȅ ȍȅŎƛŀ ǿƛŜŎȊƴŜƎƻΦ 

½ŀƴƛƳ WŜȊǳǎ ǿȅǎǘŊǇƛ ǇǳōƭƛŎȊƴƛŜΣ Ǉƻ ŎƘǊȊŎƛŜ Ȋ ǊŊƪ Wŀƴŀ /ƘǊȊŎƛŎƛŜƭŀΣ 5ǳŎƘ |ǿƛťǘȅ ǇǊƻǿŀŘȊƛ Dƻ ƴŀ ǇǳǎǘȅƴƛťΣ ŀōȅ ǿ ŎƛǎȊȅ ƛ ƴŀ 

ƳƻŘƭƛǘǿƛŜ ǇǊȊȅƎƻǘƻǿŀƱ ǎƛť Řƻ ǿȅǇŜƱƴƛŜƴƛŀ ǎǿƻƧŜƧ ƳƛǎƧƛΦ tƻ ŎȊǘŜǊŘȊƛŜǎǘƻŘƴƛƻǿȅƳ ǇƻǏŎƛŜ ǎȊŀǘŀƴ ǊȊǳŎŀ WŜȊǳǎƻǿƛ 

ǿȅȊǿŀƴƛŜ Řƻ ǿŀƭƪƛΦ 9ǿŀƴƎŜƭƛǎǘŀ aŀǊŜƪ ǳƪŀȊǳƧŜ WŜȊǳǎŀ Ƨŀƪƻ ¢ŜƎƻΣ ƪǘƽǊȅ ȊǿȅŎƛťȍŀ ǎȊŀǘŀƴŀ ƛ ƧŜǎǘ ƴƻǿȅƳ !ŘŀƳŜƳ ǿ 

ƴƻǿȅƳ ǊŀƧǳΥ αȍȅƱ ǿǏǊƽŘ ȊǿƛŜǊȊŊǘέ ƛ αŀƴƛƻƱƻǿƛŜ ǳǎƱǳƎƛǿŀƭƛ ƳǳέΦ Wŀƪƻ αƴƻǿȅ !ŘŀƳέ WŜȊǳǎ ȍȅƧŜ ǿ ƘŀǊƳƻƴƛƛ ȊŜ 

ȊǿƛŜǊȊťǘŀƳƛΣ ǿ ȊƎƻŘȊƛŜ Ȋ ŀƴƛƻƱŀƳƛ ŀ Ȋ .ƻƎƛŜƳ ǿ ǇƻǎƱǳǎȊŜƵǎǘǿƛŜ ƛ ƳƛƱƻǏŎƛΦ 

.ƻǎƪƛ aƛǎǘǊȊ ǇƻƪŀȊŀƱ ƴŀƳ ǎǿƻƛƳ ǇƻǎǘťǇƻǿŀƴƛŜƳΣ Ƨŀƪ ǿȅƎƭŊŘŀ ƧŜŘȅƴŀ ƛ ǊƻȊǎŊŘƴŀ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŀ ǿŀƭƪƛ Ȋ ŘƛŀōŜƭǎƪŊ ǇƻƪǳǎŊΦ bƛŜ 

ƳƻƎť ƪƻƴŎŜƴǘǊƻǿŀŏ ǎǿƻƧŜƎƻ ƳȅǏƭŜƴƛŀ ǿƻƪƽƱ ŦŀƪǘǳΣ ȍŜ ŘƛŀōŜƱ ƳƴƛŜ ŀǘŀƪǳƧŜ ƛ Ƨŀ ƳǳǎȊť ǎǘŀǿƛŏ Ƴǳ ŎȊƻƱŀΦ Wǳȍ ǎŀƳƻ 

ǿŜƧǏŎƛŜ ǿ ŘƛŀƭƻƎ Ȋ ǇƻƪǳǎŊ ǘƻ ƴŀǎȊŀ ǇǊȊŜƎǊŀƴŀΦ ¢ƻ ǇǊƻǎǘŀ ŘǊƻƎŀ Řƻ ƪƭťǎƪƛ ǇƻŘŘŀƴƛŀ ǎƛť ǇƻƪǳǎƛŜ ƛ Řƻ ǇƻǇŀŘƴƛťŎƛŀ ǿ ǎǘŀƴȅ 

ƭťƪƻǿŜΦ WŜŘȅƴŀ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŀ ǿŀƭƪƛ ŘǳŎƘƻǿŜƧ Ȋ ǇƻƪǳǎŊ ǘƻ ƻǇŀǊŎƛŜ ǎƛť ƴŀ .ƻȍŜƧ ƳƻŎȅΣ ƴŀ WŜƎƻ ȊōŀǿŎȊȅƳ ǎƱƻǿƛŜΦ tŜǿƛŜƴ 

ƪŀǇƱŀƴ ǿȅȊƴŀƱΣ ȍŜ ǿŀƭŎȊȅ Ȋ ŘƛŀōƱŜƳ ƛ ƧŜƎƻ ǇƻƪǳǎŀƳƛ ǎƱƻǿŀƳƛΥ αWŜȊǳΣ ǳŦŀƳ ¢ƻōƛŜέΦ /ȊŀǎŜƳ ǎȊǳƪŀ ǘŜȍ ǇƻǘťȍƴŜƎƻ 

ǿǎǘŀǿƛŜƴƴƛŎǘǿŀ aŀǘƪƛ .ƻȍŜƧ ƛ Ƴƽǿƛ Řƻ bƛŜƧ αaŀƳƻΣ ¢ƻōƛŜ ǎƛť ǇƻǿƛŜǊȊŀƳ ǿ ƻǇƛŜƪťέΦ jǿ ƪŀǇƱŀƴ Ƴŀ ǏǿƛŀŘƻƳƻǏŏΣ ȍŜ 

ƴƛƎŘȅ ƴƛŜ ƳƻȍŜ Řŀŏ ǎƛť ƴŀōǊŀŏ ǎȊŀǘŀƴƻǿƛ ƛ ǇǊƽōƻǿŀŏ ǿŀƭŎȊȅŏ Ȋ ƴƛƳ ƻ ǿƱŀǎƴȅŎƘ ǎƛƱŀŎƘΦ ! ǎƪƻǊƻ ƧŜƎƻ tŀƴ ƛ aƛǎǘǊȊ WŜȊǳǎ 

/ƘǊȅǎǘǳǎ ǘŜƎƻ ƴƛŜ ŎȊȅƴƛƱΣ ǘƻ Ŏƻ ŘƻǇƛŜǊƻ ƻƴΣ ȊǿȅƪƱȅ ŎȊƱƻǿƛŜƪΚ 

αbƛŜ ǎŀƳȅƳ ŎƘƭŜōŜƳ ȍȅƧŜ ŎȊƱƻǿƛŜƪΣ ƭŜŎȊ ƪŀȍŘȅƳ ǎƱƻǿŜƳΣ ƪǘƽǊŜ ǇƻŎƘƻŘȊƛ Ȋ ǳǎǘ .ƻȍȅŎƘέΦ YǳǎȊŜƴƛŜ {ȅƴŀ .ƻȍŜƎƻ ƴŀ 

Ǉǳǎǘȅƴƛ ƧŜǎǘ Řƭŀ ƴŀǎ ǿŀȍƴŊ ƭŜƪŎƧŊΦ tƻ ǇƛŜǊǿǎȊŜΣ ǇƻƪŀȊǳƧŜΣ ƛȍ ǿŀƭƪŀ ŘǳŎƘƻǿŀ ƻŘōȅǿŀ ǎƛť ǿ ƴŀǎȊȅƳ ȍȅŎƛǳ ƪŀȍŘŜƎƻ Řƴƛŀ ƛ 

Ƴȅ ǎǘŀƧŜƳȅ ǎƛť ƧŜƧ ǳŎȊŜǎǘƴƛƪŀƳƛΦ LƳ ōƭƛȍŜƧ ƧŜǎǘŜǏƳȅ .ƻƎŀΣ ǘȅƳ ōŀǊŘȊƛŜƧ ǎȊŀǘŀƴ ǳǎƛƱǳƧŜ ƴŀŘ ƻŘ bƛŜƎƻ ƻŘŘŀƭƛŏΦ tƻ ŘǊǳƎƛŜΣ 

ƴƛŜ ǿȅǎǘŀǊŎȊȅ ǘȅƭƪƻ ȊƴŀƧƻƳƻǏŏ {ƱƻǿŀΦ ²ŀȍƴŀ ƧŜǎǘ ȊƴŀƧƻƳƻǏŏΣ ŘƻǏǿƛŀŘŎȊŜƴƛŜ .ƻƎŀ ȊŀǳŦŀƴƛŜ WŜƎƻ ƻōƛŜǘƴƛŎƻƳΦ 5ȊƛŀƱŀƴƛŜ 

ǎȊŀǘŀƴŀ ƳƻȍŜ ƛǏŏ ƴŀǿŜǘ ǿ ƪƛŜǊǳƴƪǳ ǘŜƎƻΣ ōȅ ǿȅƪƻǊȊȅǎǘȅǿŀŏ tƛǎƳƻ |ǿƛťǘŜ ƛ ǿȊōǳŘȊŀŏ ǿ ƴŀǎ ǿŊǘǇƭƛǿƻǏŎƛ ǿ ƻŘƴƛŜǎƛŜƴƛǳ 

Řƻ ƻōƛŜǘƴƛŎ ƛ ȊŀƳƛŀǊƽǿ .ƻƎŀΦ tƻǎǘťǇƻǿŀƴƛŜ WŜȊǳǎŀ ǇǊȊȅǇƻƳƛƴŀΣ ȍŜ ǇƻƭŜƎŀƱ hƴ ƴŀ ǎƱƻǿƛŜ ƛ ƪǊƻŎȊȅƱ .ƻȍŊ ŘǊƻƎŊΦ WŜȊǳǎ ƧŜǎǘ 

ōƻǿƛŜƳ ȊŀǇƻǿƛŀŘŀƴȅƳ ƛ ƻŎȊŜƪƛǿŀƴȅƳ aŜǎƧŀǎȊŜƳΣ /ƘǊȅǎǘǳǎŜƳ ƛ {ȅƴŜƳ .ƻȍȅƳΦ tǊȊȅǎȊŜŘƱ ƴŀ ȊƛŜƳƛťΣ ŀōȅ ǇƻƱƻȍȅŏ ƪǊŜǎ 

Ǉŀƴƻǿŀƴƛǳ ǎȊŀǘŀƴŀ ƴŀŘ ǏǿƛŀǘŜƳΦ .ǳǊȊȅ ƧŜƎƻ ƪǊƽƭŜǎǘǿƻ ƪƱŀƳǎǘǿŀΣ ȊƱŀΣ ǇȅŎƘȅ ƛ ƻƎƱŀǎȊŀ ƪǊƽƭŜǎǘǿƻ .ƻȍŜΦ ² ŎȊŀǎƛŜ 

ƪǳǎȊŜƴƛŀ ōǊƻƵ WŜȊǳǎŀ ǎǘŀƴƻǿƛƱƻ ǎƱƻǿƻ .ƻȍŜΦ ² ǎƱƻǿƛŜ .ƻȍȅƳ ƧŜǎǘ ǇǊȊŜŎƛŜȍ ȊŀǿŀǊǘŀ ǿƻƭŀ .ƻȍŀΦ WŜȊǳǎ ǳǏǿƛŀŘŀƳƛŀ ƴŀƳ 

ŘȊƛǎƛŀƧΣ ȍŜ Řƻ ǊƻȊǿƻƧǳ ƪǊƽƭŜǎǘǿŀ .ƻȍŜƎƻ ǿ ƴŀǎ ƛ ǿƻƪƽƱ ƴŀǎ ƪƻƴƛŜŎȊƴŀ ƧŜǎǘ ǿƛŀǊŀΣ ŎȊȅƭƛ ƻŘǿǊƽŎŜƴƛŜ ǎƛť ƻŘ ȊƱŊΣ ȊŜǊǿŀƴƛŜ Ȋ 

ƎǊȊŜŎƘŜƳ ƛ ŎŀƱƪƻǿƛǘŜΣ ǇŜƱƴŜ ȊŀǳŦŀƴƛŀ ȊǿǊƽŎŜƴƛŜ ǎƛť ƪǳ .ƻƎǳΦ 

Annual Catholic Appeal 

We invite those who have not already done so to respond to the Annual Catholic Appeal. 

The appeal supports parishes and schools serving poor communities; youth, young adult, 

campus, and adult religious education ministries; continuing education for seminarians and 

priests and for lay volunteers and staff serving in our parishes; activities that promote 

respect for life at all stages; evangelization and liturgical programs; programs for marriage 

and family ministries; the Chicago Fire and Police department chaplaincies; and assistance 

for the poor and vulnerable overseas through Catholic Relief Services. Funds raised in 

excess of our parish goal come back to the parish for use in local ministries. For those who 

have not yet had an opportunity to make a commitment to the Annual Catholic Appeal, 

envelopes are available on the ushersô table behind the back pew and at the parish office. 

Your generosity in support of the work of our Church is appreciated.  



Sharing Our Treasure 
Thank you for your continued Stewardship in support of     

St. Stephen. Please remember that our monthly mortgage 

payment to the Archdiocese of $41,500 is paid from our 

monthly collections. Please consider making electronic 

donations through Byline Bank or through GiveCentral.org 

More information on how to make electronic donations is 

available at at the back of the bulletin or on our website 

www.ststephentinley.com  
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Collections 02/04/18 

Regular Sunday $20,874.75 

Kids $43.39 

Sharing $100.00 

Christmas $275.00 

Holy Mother of God $50.00 

CJBSðAngel Fund $275.00 

TOTAL $21,618.14 

Sunday and Holy Day Collections 

  January 2018 Year to Date 

Actual $131,662 $929,518 

Budget $113,000 $894,000 

Surplus/(Shortfall) $18,662 $35,518 

February 18, 2018 

First Sunday of Lent 

ά!ŦǘŜǊ WƻƘƴ ƘŀŘ ōŜŜƴ ŀǊǊŜǎǘŜŘΣ WŜǎǳǎ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ DŀƭƛƭŜŜ 
ǇǊƻŎƭŀƛƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƎƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ DƻŘΧΦέ π a!wY мΥмп 
 
5ƻ ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜǊ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ŘƛŦŦƛŎǳƭǘ ƛǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŦƻǊ 
WŜǎǳǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ DŀƭƛƭŜŜΣ ƪƴƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ WƻƘƴ ƘŀŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜŜƴ 
ŀǊǊŜǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƘŀǘ WŜǎǳǎ ǿŀǎ 
ǇǊƻŎƭŀƛƳƛƴƎΦ Lǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘǊǳǎǘ ŦƻǊ WŜǎǳǎ 
ǘƻ Řƻ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊ ƘŀŘ ǎŜƴǘ IƛƳ ƘŜǊŜ ƻƴ ŜŀǊǘƘ ǘƻ ŘƻΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŀƳŜ ǿŀȅΣ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛŦŜ ƻŦ ǎǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ǘŀƪŜǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ 
ǘǊǳǎǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǳǎΦ ²Ŝ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǳǊǊŜƴŘŜǊ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ǘƻ 
DƻŘΣ ǘǊǳǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ DƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƎƛǾŜ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭ Iƛǎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΦ  

The Holy Family Flowers were donated  

in memory of F.W. (Bill) McLean 

for the week of February 18, 2018. 

Requested by the McLean Family. 

Cold and Flu Season 

In this particularly harsh cold and flu season, we offer some 

guidelines to take care of ourselves and those we encounter. 

If you are really sick, stay home. God and the church 

understand. 

If you are getting or getting over an illness, please do not 

shake hands at the sign of peace, but simply offer a smile 

and a kind word to those around you. If you are more 

comfortable not shaking hands, similarly offer a smile and a 

kind word to those around you.  

Similarly, if you are getting or getting over an illness,         

do not drink from the chalice during Communion. Feel 

comfortable not receiving from the chalice if you have any 

concerns. Receiving the host is fully receiving the 

Eucharist. The priest, deacon, and ministers of communion 

all use sanitizer before distributing the Eucharist. The 

ministers of communion wipe the chalice after each person 

receives. 

Remember to wash your hands frequently and to cough into 

your elbow. There is sanitizer near the entrances to church 

for those who wish to use it. 

Being considerate of others will help us to stay healthy.  

Living StationsðJoin Us! 
The Branches Teen Ministry is looking for 3 people to take 

roles in this year's Living Stations performance. There is a 
need for two male speaking roles and one male                     

non-speaking role. We meet Sundays at 4:00pm in the 

church and practice for 1.5 to 2 hours. If you have questions 

or interest, please contact Kyle Groves at 708-324-2400 

x149. 

The Sanctuary Candle burns  

in memory of F.W. (Bill) McLean 

for the week of February 18, 2018. 

Requested by the McLean Family. 



The Little Black Book is available to Parishioners in the 

narthex. All Catholics are asked to devote more time to 

prayer during Lent and The Little Black Book can be used 

daily to help us spend time with the Lord. Please take one 

and use it to pray daily during Lent. A $1 donation is 

requested to cover the cost of The Little Black Book which 

is based on the writings of Bishop Ken Untener of the 

Diocese of Saginaw, Michigan. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

The Parish and RE Offices are closed on Monday, 

February 19 in observance of Presidents Day. There will 

be no Adoration hours on this day. Please join us again 

Thursday or Friday.  

Lenten Intentions 

As part of our Lenten observance, we invite everyone to 

write a Lenten intention on the cards that are available in 

the narthex. Please write your intentions and family name 

(optional) on the card and place the card in the basket 

marked intentions. These intentions will then be placed on 

the crosses displayed in the narthex. By posting our 

intentions on the crosses, we show our willingness to 

reflect on the meaning of Lent. 

Spiritual Life  
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Donôt Give Up Chocolate for Lent 

Lent comes every year. Itôs meant to be a time 

when we invite God to help us become the-best

-version-of-ourselves. But for many of us, Lent 

isnôt a transformative experience. Itôs just a time 

when we give up chocolate or something else 

we enjoy, then go back to it at Easter. 

This year, you can change that with BEST 

LENT EVER. Youôll receive daily emails with 

short inspirational videos, practical tips for your 

everyday life, and real-life stories to encourage 

you in your journey. All you have to do is sign 

up at: 

DynamicCatholic.com/BestLent 
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Lord, teach us your ways. Walk with us as we follow your path.               

Week 1 
Sunday 

FEB 18 

Monday 

FEB 19 

Tuesday 

FEB 20 

Wednesday 

FEB 21 

Thursday 

FEB 22 

Friday 

FEB 23 

Saturday 

FEB 24 

Reflection 

For the Day 

Imitate our 

Lord. 

Love your 

neighbor. 

Give us this 

day our daily 

bread. 

The Lord is 

gracious and 

merciful. 

Upon this 

rock, I will 

build My 

church. 

Create a new 

heart for  

yourself. 

Love your       

enemies. 

Suggested 

Activity 

Attend Mass 

with your 

family. 

Recite the   

Rosary daily.  

Meditate on the 

Sorrowful 

Mysteries. 

Shut-ins can 

watch EWTN 

or listen to 

Relevant    

Radio. 

Pray for peace 

in our world.  

Remember all 

the first      

responders in 

your prayers. 

Shop for an 

elderly       

relative or 

friend. 

Find religious 

programs to 

watch with      

children. 

Lord, guide us on your path. 

The purpose of Lent is to restore relationships. In our prayer we are to hearken to God's voice speaking to us in our 

brokenness and to renew our focus on doing God's will in our lives.  In our fasting we are to cultivate  a new hunger for 

forgiveness of our enemies and a renewed compassion for those in need.  In our almsgiving we are to reach out to those 

bowed down by pain, failure and grief, sharing the blessings that God has given us. 

Make This Your Best Lent Ever! 

Join us for the Kingdom Renewal Weekend. It is an informal, faith-sharing weekend presented 

by St. Stephen parishioners. You will hear the stories of the presentersô faith journeys, join in 

prayer, have time for personal reflection, and conversation with attendees. You can participate as 

little or as much as makes you comfortable. 

This yearôs Kingdom Renewal Weekend will take place at St. Stephen Parish on Saturday, 

March 3 from 7:30amð8:30pm and on Sunday, March 4 from 7:45amð3:30pm. There is no 

overnight stay. All adults (18 years and older; any marital status) are invited to attend. 

Registration for the Kingdom Renewal Weekend is now open. Please complete the registration 

form below and return it along with a $10 registration fee to the Parish Office to the attention of 

Barbara Black by Tuesday, February 27.  If you have any questions about Kingdom Weekend, 

please contact Barbara Black at 708.466.9962 or by email at barbara@ststephentinley.com 

2018 Kingdom Weekend Registration Form 

Name: 

Email: 

Best phone number to reach you: 

Check if transportation is needed:      Ä To the event      Ä From the event         ÄBoth ways                      

Please provide emergency contact information for someone (NOT LIVING WITH YOU): 

Name:                                                                                   Phone number: 

Please circle your lunch preference. Choose one. 

Sandwich:      Turkey      Beef                                    Salad:      Grilled Chicken     Julienne  

Checks should be made payable to St. Stephen Catholic Church. The fee is $10 per person. 
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Baptism Hospitality Ministers 

Baptism Hospitality Ministers represent the Catholic Community of St. Stephen at the celebration of the 

Sacrament of Baptism.  

As parish representatives, you will extend the warmth of our parish community by welcoming and 

assisting the young families who are bringing their babies to be Baptized, as well as their relatives and friends. 

To those you greet-you are the heart and hands of Jesus Christ. Some of the people you greet may not have been in the 

church for some time. Others are not of our faith; and, still others may be searching for a faith community. What a 

wonderful opportunity to reach out to them as Jesus would. In fact, Jesus will be reaching out to them-through you! 

In addition to your role as minister of hospitality, you will assist the priest or deacon for the Baptism liturgy. 

The Sacrament of Baptism is typically celebrated every Sunday at 3pm. Preparation usually begins about 2:30pm. 

Families begin arriving around 2:45pm. Baptisms begin at 3pm and end around 4pm. 

Baptism Hospitality ministers typically serve once in a two-month period. You can participate in this ministry as a 

couple or as an individual. 

If you feel called to this important ministry, or would like more information, please call Deacon Ken Zawadzki at       

(708) 342-2400 or email him at: dcnken@ststephentinley.com  

Gratulacje Dla Bierzmowanych 2018 

These students received the Sacrament of Confirmation on Saturday, February 17, 2018.  

 

DŀōǊƛŜƭŀ 9ƭȊōƛŜǘŀ [ǳŎƧŀ .ŀŬŀ hƭƛǾƛŀ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ tƻǇƭŀǿǎƪŀ 

5ŀǊŜƪ WƻƘƴ Wŀƴ .ǳƪƻǿǎƪƛ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ tƛƻǘǊ wǳǘƪŀ 

WŀŎƻō aƛŎƘŜƭ /ȊŜŎƘȅǊŀ hƭƛǾƛŀ !Φ aŀǊƛŀ aŀƎŘŀƭŜƴŀ {ƻōŎȊŀƪ 

9ŘǿŀǊŘ YŀȊƛƳƛŜǊȊ 5ȊƛŜƭǎƪƛ !Ƴȅ aŀƎƎƛŜ !ƭŜƪǎŀƴŘǊŀ {ǘȅǊŎȊǳƭŀ 

.ŀǊǘ DΦ  YŀǊƻƭ CƭƻǊŎȊȅƪ YŀǊƛƴŀ aŀǊƛŀ 9ƭȊōƛŜǘŀ {ǘȅǊŎȊǳƭŀ 

9Ƴƛƭƛŀ ²ŜǊƻƴƛƪŀ DƻǊȊ CƛƭƛǇ aŀƪǎȅƳƛƭƛŀƴ {ǿƛťŎƛŎƪƛ 

{Ŝōŀǎǝŀƴ tŀǿŜƭ WŀǊƻƴŎȊȅƪ aŜƭŀƴƛŜ ¢ŜǊŜǎŀ {ȊƪƻŘƻƴ 

Yŀȅŀ !ƴŀǎǘŀȊƧŀ YŀƭƛǎȊǳƪ tŀǊǘȅŎƧŀ IΦ wƻȊŀ {ȊƳǳƭ 

Wǳƭƛŀ !ƴŀǎǘŀȊƧŀ YŀǎǇǊȊŀƪ aŀǊŎƛƴ tƛƻǘǊ {ȊǳƳƻǿƛŎȊ 

aƛŎƘŀƭ DŀōǊƛŜƭ aŀǊǎȊŀƭŜƪ bƛƴŀ !ƴŀǎǘŀȊƧŀ {Ȋǳǎǘŀƪ 

tŀǘǊȅƪ tƛƻǘǊ aŀǊǳǎŀǊȊ bƛŎƻƭŜ Cŀǳǎǘȅƴŀ ¢ŀǘŀǊ 

YŀǊƻƭƛƴŀ  ½ǳȊŀƴƴŀ aƛŎƘƴƛŀƪ Wǳƭƛŀ IŜƭŜƴŀ ¦Ǌōŀǎ 

tŀǊǘȅŎƧŀ Wƻŀƴƴŀ !ƭƛŎƧŀ aƛǎȊŎȊŀƪ /ŀǊƻƭ tŀǿŜƭ ²ƴǳƪ 

/ƭŀǳŘƛŀ [ǳŎȅƴŀ hƎǊƻŘƴȅ Wǳƭƛŀ aŀǊƛŀ ²ƴǳƪ 

{ȊȅƳƻƴ [ǳƪŀǎȊ tƛƻǘǊ tƛǘƻƴ Wŀƪƻō !ƴǘƻƴƛ ½ŀƧƻǿǎƪƛ 

 ±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀ !Φ 9ƭȊōƛŜǘŀ ½ƛŜōŀ 


